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 MAYOR FERRELL STANDS WITH FEDERAL WAY HIGH 
SCHOOL STUDENTS AT THEIR ‘LET US WALK’ SAFETY 

AWARENESS RALLY  

Today, Federal Way Mayor Jim Ferrell and Dr. Dani Pfeiffer, Superintendent of Federal Way Public Schools 
(FWPS), joined our City Councilmembers and Federal Way High School students to raise awareness about 
pedestrian safety. Everyone gathered at the S 308th Street and Pacific Highway intersections to highlight 
the urgent need for pedestrian safety measures. We thank Federal Way Police Department (FWPD) Chief 
Andy Hwang and his team for ensuring everyone’s safety and providing support at the rally.   
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OUR PEDESTRIAN SAFETY EDUCATIONAL PARTNERSHIP 
WITH FEDERAL WAY PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

 
 
 

 
 

 

   

Collaborative Partnership! Mayor Ferrell thanks Dr. Dani Pfeiffer, Superintendent of Federal Way Public 
Schools, for inviting our team to a meeting last week to discuss an educational partnership for pedestrian 
safety. Bill Vadino, Policy Advisor; EJ Walsh, Public Works Director; Brian Davis, City Administrator; and 
Federal Way Police Department Chief Andy Hwang were at the meeting. Our primary objective is to prioritize 
safety by working together, and we plan to share more information about the educational partnership in 
January 2024.  
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MAYOR FERRELL AND CITY COUNCIL HOST A 
BREAKFAST MEETING WITH THE 30TH DISTRICT 

LEGISLATIVE DELEGATION AND ELECTED OFFICIALS  

Federal Way Mayor Jim Ferrell emphasized police pursuit laws as his top priority during the 2024 State 
Legislative Session. Under the leadership of Ferrell, the City of Federal Way is taking proactive measures to 
equip the officers of our Federal Way Police Department (FWPD) with the necessary tools to safeguard the 
community against crime. The Mayor urged Legislators to take immediate action as the current pursuit laws 
in our state prevent law enforcement from effectively catching criminals and protecting communities. 
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MAYOR FERRELL ATTENDS THE 16TH ANNUAL LEGISLATIVE 
BREAKFAST AT HIGHLINE COLLEGE 

Mayor Ferrell and our Economic Development Director Tanja Carter recently attended the 16th Annual 
Legislative Breakfast at Highline College in Des Moines. The South Sound Chambers of Commerce 
Legislative Coalition gave an excellent presentation about its legislative priorities for 2024 to the local 
Legislators and business community. Their top priorities for next year include public safety, attainable 
housing, workforce development, small businesses, and transportation. The City of Federal Way served as a 
proud sponsor!  
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MAYOR FERRELL ATTENDS THE GOOD EGGS BREAKFAST WITH CHIEF 
JUDGE SEAN O’DONNELL FROM KING COUNTY SUPERIOR COURT 

 
On December 13, Mayor Ferrell attended an excellent presentation by Chief Judge Sean O'Donnell from 
the King County Superior Court at the Good Eggs Breakfast! Mayor Ferrell, who has 19 years of 
prosecutorial experience, appreciates Judge O’Donnell’s efforts to implement virtual trial procedures and 
conduct virtual jury selection and training during the global pandemic. 

 

 

 

 

Community Networking! From left to right: King County Councilmember Pete von Reichbauer, Kent Mayor 
Dana Ralph, King County District Court Judge Matthew York, Pacific Mayor Leanne Guier, King County 
Superior Court Chief Judge Sean P. O’Donnell, Algona Mayor Troy Linnell, Maple Valley Mayor Sean P. Kelly, 
Federal Way Mayor Jim Ferrell, and King County District Court Judge Rebecca C. Robertson.  
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MAYOR’S MEMO IN THE 
FEDERAL WAY MIRROR 

 
Mayor Ferrell recently wrote an excellent article about the 
lessons we can all learn from the Washington Huskies 
football team. 
 
Enjoy watching the College Football Semifinal (CFP) game 
between UW and the Texas Longhorns on New Year’s Day 
in New Orleans!  
 
You know our Mayor will be watching the Huskies try 
punching their ticket to Houston for the National 
Championship on January 8, 2024! 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 



 

 CITYWIDE NEWS— THE CITY OF FEDERAL WAY 

OUR FWPD TRAFFIC UNIT EMPHASIZES THE 
SIGNIFICANCE OF “NICK AND DEREK’S PROJECT” 

 
The Federal Way Police Department (FWPD) serves 
our community as a full-service law enforcement 
agency. The FWPD Traffic Unit comprises dedicated 
officers and supervisors who focus on providing 
excellent service to our community members and 
visitors.  
 
Our FWPD Traffic Unit focuses on providing the safest 
possible roadways for motorists and pedestrians 
through education and enforcement. 
 
For the past decade, we have utilized specially 
designated funding to enhance Driving Under The 
Influence (DUI), speeding, and distracted driving 
patrols.  
 
This allocation of funds comes in the name of the “Nick 
and Derek Project” in honor of two Decatur High 
School students, Nicholas Hodgins and Derek King, 
killed in a DUI collision on Interstate 5 on June 9, 2010, 
only days before their graduation. 
 

These “Nick and Derek” traffic patrol efforts allow officers to focus strictly on traffic enforcement, providing a solid 
example of our continuous commitment to promoting responsible driving habits. 
 
DUI Enforcement: DUI remains a leading cause of collisions, injuries, and fatalities. The Nick and Derek Project 
allocates resources to combat impaired driving. We hope to deter DUI driving in our region, preventing tragic 
outcomes.  

 
Speeding Enforcement: Speeding remains a significant 
contributor to traffic collisions and fatalities. The Nick and Derek 
Project emphasizes targeted speeding enforcement to address 
this issue. By strategically placing officers in high-risk areas and 
utilizing speed measuring devices, the FWPD Traffic Unit can 
enforce speed limits and raise awareness about the dangers of 
excessive speeding. 
 
Distracted Driving Initiatives: With the recent proliferation of 
smartphones and other electronic devices, distracted driving has 
become a growing concern nationwide. The Nick and Derek 
Project tackles this issue through targeted enforcement 
operations.  
 
The Nick and Derek Project is a testament to our ongoing 
dedication to enhancing road safety in our community.  
 
 
 
  
 
 
 

Processing a subject for DUI takes between 
two to four hours. When a police officer is 
taken off the street to handle one emergency 
call, they become unavailable to respond to 
other emergencies. This project allows the 
FWPD Traffic Unit to put additional officers on 
the road and removes the burden from general 
patrol officers. This community and the FWPD 
will not tolerate distracted driving and DUIs in 
our city. 
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COUNCIL’S CORNER 
 
Let’s catch up with Councilmember Hoang Tran! 
 

• What made you want to get involved in City government? My younger 

sister and I escaped from Vietnam more than 45 years ago, and we ended up 

in a refugee camp in Malaysia. We wanted to go to America, but at that time, it 

was very difficult to get resettlement in the U.S. After spending 9-months in the 

refugee camp, we were allowed to settle in the U.S. Since then, I promised 

myself that one day I would find a way to repay the debt to the people of this 

country for giving us a second chance in life. Being a public servant has 

helped me fulfill that promise. 

 

• What is the most rewarding part of being part of City government? The 

most rewarding part of being part of City government is working collaboratively 

with other councilmembers, the Mayor, City staff, and residents to move the 

City forward. Also, I enjoy seeing how our decision impact the community 

usually within weeks or a few months. 

 

• What have you enjoyed most about being a Councilmember? I consider myself as the voice of the 

underprivileged, under-served people in the community. I can offer a different perspective, especially, the 

perspective of a person of color. I also hope that by being a member of the Council, I inspire others to get 

involved and run for public office. 

 

• What is your vision for Federal Way’s future? Diversity and inclusion, having a Safe City, building a 

technology hub, be able to attract and retain some S&P 500 companies, have a walkable downtown, and be 

first class in parks and recreation. 

 

• What projects are you currently focused on? As Chair of the Finance, Economic Development & 

Regional Affairs Committee (FEDRAC), I continue to work collaboratively with Finance staff, led by Director 

Steve Groom, to ensure our finances are in top condition, our investments are sound, as well as to prepare 

for any potential downturn in the economy. Public Safety and Downtown Development are also my priorities. 

 

• What makes Federal Way so special? It’s people. The City has grown to more than 100,000 residents. We 

are one of the most diverse cities in the state. Our people come from all over the world and speak more than 

140 languages. We have a unique opportunity to create an inclusive community where we embrace and 

celebrate different people and cultures. 

 

• Where is your favorite place to go in Federal Way? There are so many places in Federal Way that I 

would consider a “favorite”. I enjoy many things that Federal Way has to offer from food at local restaurants, 

the Farmers Market, the PAEC, parks and lakes. 

 

• Which city park is your favorite? Steel Lake Park! When my children were younger, we often took them to 

this park to play. We held birthday parties here and used our non-motorized boat to fish on the lake! 

Councilmember Hoang Tran. 
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COUNCIL’S CORNER 
 
This week’s Council happenings: 

 

• Human Services Commission Regular Meeting, December 18 at 5:30 p.m. at City Hall. 

 

• Reminder - there is no second Council meeting this month. The next Council Meeting will be on 
January 2. 

 

• Reminder - City Hall will close early on December 22 at Noon to celebrate the holidays. City Hall 
will remain closed on December 25 and reopen on December 26. 

 

• Reminder - City Hall will close early on December 29 at Noon to celebrate the New Year. City Hall 
will remain closed on January 1 and reopen on January 2. 
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HAPPY HOLIDAYS TO YOU FEDERAL WAY!  
 

Please note that this is our final edition of the 
Citywide News for 2023.  
 
We look forward to bringing you the next 
newsletter on January 8, 2024!  
 
As we celebrate this holiday season with our 
family and friends (and pets; they’re part of the 
family, too), click this link to recap the 
memorable moments of our Tree Lighting 
Ceremony at Town Square Park on December 
2!  
 
Happy Holidays and a Happy New Year!  
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fkh55KDL_C8&t=30s&fbclid=IwAR2o35IqZM8PE_Q26km9eQ2mz0rNEZ3AMoU1QLJbgrs_GvXJQK-9erT26N0
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COOKIES WITH MRS. CLAUS RETURNS TO THE FWCC! 

The Cookies with Mrs. Claus event is one of our annual traditions in Federal Way! On December 14, guests 
at the event enjoyed hot cocoa, made holiday cookies, danced to festive music, and took holiday photos. 
Mayor Ferrell thanks Cassie Swan and our entire Parks and Recreation department for organizing this family
-friendly event!   
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PARKS AND RECREATION UPDATES! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Federal Way Parks and Recreation team collaborated with South King Fire for its yearly Santa Parade 
to gather food donations for the Federal Way Center/Food Bank/Nutritional Meals Program! The event 
proved a triumph, as Santa and Mrs. Claus captured moments with families and sprinkled holiday cheer 
while we collected food contributions — exactly 2,600 pounds! The City of Federal Way appreciates the 
partnership with Captain Brad Chaney and the South King Fire team! 

 

Preschool Education: The preschool teachers 
recently held individual meetings with each family to 
discuss their preschooler’s development and 
achievements this school year.  
 
Preschool education is crucial in nurturing essential 
social and fine motor skills that lay the foundation for 
their future learning endeavors. In December, Ms. Mari 
and Ms. Deja distributed cookies and spread kindness! 
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UPCOMING EVENTS IN FEDERAL WAY!  
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HAPPENING AT THE FEDERAL WAY COMMUNITY CENTER!  
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FEDERAL WAY COMMUNITY CENTER HOLIDAY HOURS  
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